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Mr. President,

Azerbaijan welcomes the delegation of China in the UPR and thank for the introductory statement.

The recent economic development rate of China creates favourable conditions for the promotion and protection of human rights in the country. The living standard for residents of urban and rural areas in China has risen continuously over the past few years. The implementation of the Outline for Development-oriented Poverty Reduction for China’s Rural Areas is major importance.  In that regard, we commend the measures of the Government with a view of the poverty reduction and elimination of illiteracy. The implementation of human rights education programs, especially the incorporation of human rights in education is also commendable. 

We note that China is a party to 26 international human rights instruments and signed the International Convention on Civil and Political Rights. In accordance with our recommendation in 2009 we are glad that the Government is carrying out the necessary reforms with a view of the ratification of the mentioned Convention. The Chinese Government regularly submits the periodic reports to the UN treaty bodies and cooperates with the UN human rights instruments. In that regard, we recommend China to continue its constructive and cooperative dialogue with the UN human rights system.

We welcome the new National Human Rights Action Plan for 2012–2015 issued by the Government as all the main directions of the human rights policy of the Government are enshrined in this document. In that regard, we recommend China to continue its successful implementation through its cooperation with OHCHR.

We commend the measures of the Government in the field of social security and health, such as the Social Insurance Law of 2010 and the implementation of The new social old-age/pension insurance systems. In the field of health we would like to note the creation of preliminary basic medical and health system for urban and rural residents and the establishment of Food Safety Commission in 2010. 

Thank you for attention.

